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	LA City Council Transportation Committee Hears Metro Orange Line Bikeway Maintenance Motion
On Wednesday, April 22, 2009, the Los Angeles City Council Transportation Committee heard a motion by Councilmembers Tony Cardenas and Wendy Greuel directing LADOT, in coordination with the City Attorney, Bureau of Street Services and the LAPD, to report on current policies and procedures for maintaining the Metro Orange Line bicycle path, removing the existing transient encampments and cleaning the area.  The motion notes that LADOT is responsible for maintaining the bicycle and pedestrian paths and the vegetation adjacent to the Metro Orange Line.  Metro staff and Transit Service Bureau deputies have been proactively coordinating with City and LAPD staff on these Metro Orange Line bicycle path issues.  City staff was directed to report back to the Transportation Committee in two weeks.    
Scoping Meetings for Westside Subway Extension Conclude
Last night, we concluded the six public scoping meetings for the Draft EIS/EIR for the Westside Subway Extension.  Held from April 13th – 23rd throughout the study corridor, 334 people attended these meetings with 91 providing verbal comments and 33 turning in written comments. In addition to these community meetings, we also held an Agency scoping meeting as well as two briefings for elected officials and their staff.  

Comments were generally supportive of the proposed subway extension including asking for how to get the project built sooner.  Many people expressed support for both the proposed Wilshire alignment and the Wilshire-West Hollywood alignment while recognizing that the Wilshire alignment, or a large portion of it, should be built first.  Other comments were more specific addressing issues such as station locations, proposed phases and connections to other projects.

Media representatives attending the meetings included KNBC TV-Channel 4, Metro Radio Networks, Larchmont Chronicle, Park La Brea/Beverly Press News, KPCC, and Curbed LA.  The deadline for comments during the public scoping period is May 7th.
Safety Fair Press Event to be held at East LA Civic Center

On Saturday, May 9, 2009 at 12:30 p.m., Metro will be holding a Safety Fair Press event at the East Los Angeles Civic Center.  Our objective is to educate the community of the presence of the “new neighbor” in the area; the light rail trains of the Metro Gold Line to East Los Angeles and how to be safe around the Metro Rail system. 

We are also implementing the campaign “Safety 1st, Look, Listen & Stay Alive”, to keep motorists and pedestrians safe when they ride the system or drive around the alignment.  In addition, we are introducing a new safety video made specifically for the new six-mile alignment of the Metro Gold Line to East Los Angeles.  With the beginning of pre-revenue service schedule, tentatively, for Friday, May 8, the train traffic will be increased along Alameda, First, Indiana, Third streets and Pomona Blvd.

Event Details:

What:              Safety Fair Press Event

Where:            East Los Angeles Civic Center

                       North sidewalk on Third Street, between Mednik and Civic Center Way, 

                        just across from ELA Civic Center Station

When:             Saturday, May 9, 2009 at 12:30 p.m.

Board Members who wish to attend may contact my office so that we may make the necessary arrangements.

Second Annual National Train Day Event
On Saturday May 9, 2009, Amtrak will be hosting their second annual National Train Day event at Union Station from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.  This event also marks 140 years of connecting travelers from coast to coast, National Train Day commemorates the day the first transcontinental railroad was created and looks toward the future of rail travel.  National Train Day gives the public a glimpse into how the train shaped the country and how it will continue to do so through exhibits showcasing how train travel provides greener travel options with clean technology and greater efficiency through high-speed rail travel.  Besides these educational exhibits, there will also be live music entertainment, a snapshot station, a souvenir post and several interesting displays.
Event Details:

What:              2nd Annual National Train Day
Where:           Union Station
                       800 North Alameda Street 

                       Los Angeles, Ca. 90012
When:             Saturday, May 9, 2009 from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
International Design Award for Metro Route Promotion Brochure

The design magazine HOW selected our recent College Route Promotion Pocket Guide for its International Design Award Annual which features “the best designs from around the globe”.  The pocket guides were designed in-house by our Creative Services department and promote Metro routes to students along with a green message of a viable and cost-conscious alternative to driving.  Colleges distributed the pocket guides at student orientations and student centers.  The pocket guides were also made available at each of the campus’ websites. 

This is the 3rd art & design award received in 2009 by the Creative Services department which has received over 100 such awards and continues to bring local, national and international acclaim to our agency’s communications efforts.
Procurement Postings for Next Week
IFB for 35 Pick-up Trucks

Procurement will issue an Invitation for Bid (IFB) next week seeking to procure 35 pick up trucks.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from April 29 through July 23, 2009.

These vehicles are for the replacement of the current fleet which has exceeded its replacement cycle.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Diane Ly, Assistant Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-1102.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be meeting with Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger regarding High Speed Rail and California's Application for ARRA Funds.  I will also be participating in our agency’s Solar Panel/Energy Efficiency Press Event, the “21st Transportation for Los Angeles” Conference, hosted by the California Public Interest Research Group, and the RailPAC Annual Conference.
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